Hawk Island Estates Property Owners Association, Inc.

Board Meeting Minutes

October 12, 2009

Attendees:


Tom Eckdahl

Cindy Howell


Pat Dexter


Karen Pederson

Janet Fanning

Guests:  Ned Goss from Total Environmental, Dick Elifson, and Tom Otto

Call To Order and Minutes of last meeting

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at Tom Eckdahl’s home.  The minutes from May 7, 2009 were distributed for review.  Upon a motion made and seconded the minutes were approved as presented.

Budget Report

Cindy Howell reported on the Association budget for 2009. Reconstruction of the wall on Ridgeview Terrace cost $6,500. To date all bills are paid in full with an estimated surplus at year-end of $96.50.

Old Business

1.  Status of sewer and water plants—Ned Goss

Ned Goss submitted a proposal to the Board for various budget options for water chlorination operations at Hawk Island Estates (proposal attached to minutes).  For a daily operator visit, the cost was $2,760 per month.  If a weekly operator visit was to be considered the total monthly operational cost would be $935 plus an upfront cost of $9,500 for the Automated Chlorine Analyzer.  If the Association chose to turn off the chlorination the cost would be $400 per month. The purpose of the chlorination is to cause iron to precipitate so it can be filtered out.  The Board was in agreement to turn off the chlorinator for a test run.

Mr. Goss has formed two Not-For- Profit Corporations (501.C12 Mutual Benefit Associations) to address the growing concerns by the Department of Natural Resources in regard to Water and Wastewater regulations. The Lake Area Wastewater Association (LAWW) and the Missouri Water Association (MWA) have been formed to offer membership to individuals and associations wanting to pass on the liability and operations of their respective Water and Wastewater operations.  Membership in LAWW and MWA has a fee of $1.00 per Association per household per month.
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The Board discussed joining the LAWW and MWA with interest in perhaps joining one of them at first to see the benefits of belonging to such and organization.  The proposal, however, must be presented at the Annual Meeting of Hawk Island Estates.  Ned Goss was invited to the Annual Meeting to present his proposals.

2. Status of “backflow prevention valve” installations

Tom passed out a record of homeowners that did not need backflow prevention valves and those that had them installed and tested (record attached to minutes).  All valves had been installed as necessary and the majority had been tested on file for 5 years by HIE.

3.
Backflow valve annual testing for 2010

Tom reported that enough signatures had been collected to give the Board the authority to go to the bank for a loan if necessary. Tom mentioned that Jim Glikert reminded him that the Amendment should go to the Annual meeting for a formal vote, which will be done.  

3. Status of Water System –Backflow Preventer Valves.
Discussion was held on the duty of the Board to test the valves next year at the expense of the Hawk Island Estates Homeowners Association (HIE).  There appears to be no specific deadline for testing but the consensus was that it would probably be best to schedule testing in May or June when most of the homeowners would be at the lake.  Records of the testing must be maintained.
4. Pool Maintenance contract

Randy Sei (RELAX n SUN pool and spa) submitted a proposal for the pool opening, with two weekly pool cleaning/maintenance and pool closing for the year 2010.  All Chlorine tablets and granular chlorine needed to maintain the pool was included in the quoted price of $2,398.  Pool maintenance in 2008 and 2009 was $3,200 and $2,900 respectively.  After discussion the Board asked Tom to verify the costs to make sure it was an all-inclusive proposal and if so the Board was in favor of switching our pool maintenance contract to Mr. Sei.

5. Tennis/basketball court surface renewal

Resurfacing of the courts was not in the HIE budget for this year but various options had been researched. Gerald Perry Tennis Company had resurfaced the Courts in the past.  A temporary patch resurfacing of the courts is estimated to cost approximately $7,000.  They recommended asphalt overlay at the time with an estimated cost of $12,000.

Discussion was held on possibly spending more to put tiles over the present court, which should be a permanent solution to the problem of incurring periodic repairs as in the past. 

Page three

However, this solution was estimated to cost $38,400. One Board member did not like the appearance of this system.  Tom asked others to look at the courts at the end of Mace Road before the Board meeting.  This subject will be referred to the Association members as an agenda item at the Annual Meeting.

6. Ridgeview Terrace Wall

Rick Weber and Steve Bartell repaired the wall.  Tom commended their workmanship.

New Business

1.  Pat Dexter’s Retirement

Tom announced Pat’s intention to retire from the Board after four years of service.  She was thanked for her attendance and service.  Tom also presented Tom Otto’s desire to serve on the Board.  All agreed that Tom would be a great addition to the Board and approved nominating Tom for the Board position and presenting his name at the Annual Meeting of HIE.

2. Annual Meeting Agenda

The Annual Meeting agenda and packet were discussed.  It was decided to include Ned Goss’s proposal in the material that was sent out to HIE Association members before the meeting along with the Agenda and meeting notice.  The meeting will be held on November 12, 2009 at 10 am at the Pelican Bay meeting room

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Karen Pederson

May 5, 2009
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